
 
Robins Class 

Information for Parents 

Spring 2 

Staff 

Mrs Knee is the class teacher. 

Mrs Jeffries supports the class in the mornings and covers Mrs Knee’s planning time 

on a Tuesday afternoon. 

Reading 

Please continue to read as often as possible with your child.  We suggest a minimum 

of 3 times a week.  Please note that I very rarely hear children read their reading books.  

However, I hear most children read most days through our ‘taught read’ sessions. 

Times tables 

 These are coming along really well, but children need to keep practising them at 

home.  By the end of this half term we will have covered all times tables to 12 x 12 

Homework 

Homework usually comes home on a Wednesday night and is to be returned on a 

Monday morning.  This should be independent work where possible, should not be a 

battle and shouldn’t take hours!  There are usually a number of ways to approach 

each homework task to suit your family’s time commitments. 

Spellings 

 Most children are practising their spellings which come home on a Thursday for a 

test the following week however, many children report that they are not learning 

their year 3 / 4 spellings at home.  Please request another list if yours has gone 

missing.  Alternatively they are on the school website. 

P.E. 

P.E. Will be on Monday and Wednesday afternoons .Children will need to have long 

hair tied back and preferably earrings out.  Children do need outdoor PE shoes this 

half tem. 

 

Welcome Back.  This half term is all about writing in different 

genres and using our maths to cover a range of other topics. 

I hope you will find this information useful.  Please do come and 

see me if you have any questions about your child’s learning.   

Our presentation is really improving.  We are still working on 

handwriting and setting out our work clearly in maths but we are 

getting there. 

 We still have some way to go to be able to consistently punctuate 

our work correctly so I am being really picky with the children 

about this. 

 Robins have worked hard at being independent and I know that 

lots of parents have supported their children in this – thank you. 

 Now we are focusing on our behaviour outside of the classroom, 

thinking about how we treat each other and the kinds of words 

and language that we use. 

We are learning to put it right when we fall out with our friends. 

Mrs Knee 


